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NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

 May 12, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Deputy Clerk Gianaris read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. Notice of this meeting was provided for in the Annual Meeting Notice adopted on January 7, 2020, emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted in the Municipal Building, and filed with the Township Clerk on January 8, 2020.  The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was published in the Burlington County Times, posted at entranceway window, posted on Township Web page and filed with the Township Clerk on May 6, 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, Committeeman Dennis Roohr, Committeeman Rick Koshak, Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Deputy Clerk Adel Gianaris, Township CFO Terry Henry, Township Attorney Robert Wright and Township Auditor, Robert Nehila
Absent: 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meetings: April 14, 2020
Mayor Peterla asked if the committee had received and reviewed the minutes of April 14, 2020.  Having no corrections, amendments, additions or changes Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to approve the minutes of April 14, 2020, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.  Roll Call Vote: Roll Call Vote: Roohr, Pawlyzyn, Koshak, Murphy, Peterla.  Approved unanimously
RESOLUTIONS
Mayor Peterla read the resolutions by title, providing a detailed description of each, .and asked for a consent agenda to approve resolutions 2020-41, 2020-42, 2020-44, 2020-45, 2020-46.  Resolution 2020-43 was removed and considered separately.  
a. Resolution 2020-41: Governing Body Certification of Compliance with the 

United States Equal Employment Opportunity Commission’s “Enforcement 

Guidance on the Consideration of Arrest and Conviction Records in Employment Decisions Under Title VII of 
the Civil Rights Act of 1964” 

Attorney Wright explained the need resolution  
b. Resolution 2020-42:  Authorizing Reading of 2020 Municipal Budget By Title
c. Resolution 2020-44:  Real Estate Tax dead line extension
d. Resolution 2020-45:  Authorizing Execution of a Shared Services Agreement with the Borough of Pemberton for Certified Clerk
e. Resolution 2020-46:  Police Officer Robert James Pay Increase
Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to approve Resolutions 2020-41, 2020-42, 2020-44, 2020-45, 2020-46, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  Roll Call Vote: Roll Call Vote: Roohr, Pawlyzyn, Koshak, Murphy, Peterla.  Approved unanimously
f. Resolution 2020-43:  Public Hearing and Adoption of the 2020 Municipal Budget
Mayor Peterla thanked the CFO, Terry Henry, Auditor, Robert Nehila, Clerk Donna Mull, Deputy Clerk Adel the rest of the Township employees, as well as the member of the Committee for their commitment to the Township. We have introduced a budget that represents no increase in municipal taxes, continued township services, and maintains a healthy surplus.  This responsible budget will help New Hanover to make it through this COVID 19 pandemic.  
Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to open the floor to public comment, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.   
Roll Call Vote: Roll Call Vote: Roohr, Pawlyzyn, Koshak, Murphy, Peterla.  Approved unanimously
Having no public comment regarding the budget Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to close the floor to public comment, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.   

Roll Call Vote: Roll Call Vote: Roohr, Pawlyzyn, Koshak, Murphy, Peterla.  Approved unanimously
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve Resolutions 2020-43, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.  Roll Call Vote: Roll Call Vote Aye: Pawlyzyn, Koshak, Murphy, Peterla.  Abstain: Roohr.   Motion Carried

APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (BILL LIST) – Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee had 

reviewed the bill list with attachment and if they had questions.  Having no comments Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered
a motion to approve the May Bill List, Seconded by Committeeman Murphy. 
Roll Call: Roohr, Koshak, Murphy, Pawlyzyn, Peterla  Approved unanimously
The May Bill List total amount was  $284,455.34
PUBLIC COMMENTS – Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to open the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Murphy.   Voice Vote: Approved unanimously
Karen Rosco indicated the Public works is doing a wonderful job.  Wrightstown Cookstown Road is neat, clean and looks fabulous. Kudo’s to Township Committee and Ramon in Public Works. 
Wayne Wharton asked if the bill list and agenda could also be put on the web page. 
Fire Chief Buddy Wilkins gave the Department Report.  They had 12 fire calls, 5-alarm systems, 1 investigation, 1 dwelling, 3 motor vehicle accidents, 1 cover assignment and 1 special assignment. 
Terrie Peterla thanked everyone for putting the blue ribbons outside of their homes.  More ribbons are coming.  Would the township be sponsoring an award to the graduating eighth grader as they have in the past?  Committee members all gave approval.   It is to be on the June Bill List. 

Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to close the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.  Voice Vote: Approved unanimously
COMMITTEE COMMENTS:    Committeeman Roohr indicated that the 8th grader award should automatically be on the Bill List every June. 

Committee Pawlyzyn thanked the Deputy Clerk for holding the town together.  Thanked the Fire and Police Departments and congratulations to Robert James for his 7 months with the police department.   

Committeeman Koshak thanked the township official for making this an affordable place to live and thank you to the fire department.  Thanks go to Terrie Peterla for helping with the eighth grade award. 
Committeeman Murphy indicated that we are rolling strong and moving ahead.  Thanks to Mr. Mayor.

Mayor Peterla thanked the police department for taking care of the town and also the fire department.  The school will be kept closed for the rest of the school year, but is still proving lunch to the children.  The Blue Angles Air Show has been cancelled, so we won’t see that for another two years.  New resident’s trash container have been ordered and should be in soon.  The blue ribbons throughout the town look great and they support the health care workers.  The census is so financial important, thank you Nick for spreading the word.  It helps with State and Federal Aid so please make sure you fill it out.  The town looks beautiful, Ramon is doing a great job.  
ADJOURNMENT
 Mayor Peterla concluded by thanking all the residents that have dialed into this meeting. 
Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to adjourn at 6:40 p.m., seconded by Committeeman Koshak.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________
Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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